
Issued: February 8, 2016 

Project 

Location 

NOTICE OF STUDY COMPLETION 
CITY OF SARNIA 

SCHEDULE ‘C’ CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT FOR 
SHORELINE PROTECTION OF CENTENNIAL PARK  

ALONG THE SARNIA BAY HARBOUR FRONT 

The City of Sarnia has completed a Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment (EA) to investigate options for 
shoreline protection along the southern waterfront of 
Sarnia Bay in Centennial Park (the Park).  The EA is also 
evaluated the removal of the existing boat ramps and 
installation of new ramps closer to the existing marina.  
The purpose of the study was to develop a recommended 
plan to provide shoreline protection that is necessary for 
implementation of a clean soil cap at the Park to address 
historical contaminates in fill material that was used 
during Park construction. The study followed the 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment, October 2000, 
as amended in 2007, 2011 and 2014 – Schedule ‘C’.  

An Environmental Study Report has been prepared 
documenting the study process, and the preferred 
solution for the intersections and roadway corridor.  The report is available for public review for a 30-day 
period, from February 12, 2016 to March 11, 2016 on the City of Sarnia’s website www.city.sarnia.on.ca and 
at: 

City Hall 

Third Floor, Engineering Department 

255 Christina Street North, 

Sarnia, ON 

N7T 5S7 

If concerns regarding the Project cannot be resolved in discussion with the City of Sarnia, a person or party 
may request that the Minister of the Environment and Climate Change make an order for the Project to 
comply with Part II of the Environmental Assessment Act (referred to as a Part II Order), which requires an 
Individual Environmental Assessment.  Requests must be received by the Minister by March 11, 2016 with a 
copy sent to the Director of the Environmental Approvals Branch and the City’s Project Manager.  If no new 
or outstanding concerns are brought forward during the review period, the City may proceed with detailed 
design and construction of the Project. 

Hon. Glen Murray 
Ministry of the Environment and 
Climate Change 
77 Wellesley Street W, Floor 11 
Toronto, ON, M7A 2T5 

Kathleen Hedley 
Director, Environmental Approvals 
Branch 
Ministry of the Environment and 
Climate Change 
135 St. Clair Ave W, Floor 1 
Toronto, ON, M4V 1P5 

Joe Boothe 
Superintendent, Environmental 
Services 
City of Sarnia 
255 North Christina Street, PO 
BOX 3018 
Sarnia, Ontario, N7T 7N2 
Phone: (519) 332-0527 ext. 3590 
Fax: (519) 337-0736 
Email: joe.boothe@sarnia.ca 

 


